
Enterprise and Business Committee

The Enterprise and Business Committee is undertaking a short inquiry into the Horizon 2020 proposals, 
published by the European Commission in November 2011.
 
The Committee is interested in looking at the potential linkages between the Horizon 2020 and the EU 
Structural Funds proposals, particularly in terms of creating synergies aimed at improving the overall 
performance by Welsh universities and businesses in EU research programmes.
 
The terms of reference for the inquiry are to:
 

 assess the potential impact of the European Commission’s draft legislative proposals for the future 
Horizon 2020 on Wales, both positively and negatively; 

 make recommendations to Welsh Ministers on what the Welsh Government should prioritise in 
seeking to shape the UK Government’s position in the Council of Ministers, and feed these views 
into the negotiations taking place in Brussels (including the European Parliament); 

 assess the opportunity for synergies between Horizon 2020 and future EU Structural Funds in Wales 
aimed at improving future Welsh participation in Horizon 2020; 

 consider how the science strategy for Wales and other relevant Welsh Government policies are 
aimed at maximising the opportunities to organisations in Wales from participation in future EU 
research and innovation funding. 

 
If you wish to contribute written evidence, please send an electronic copy of your submission to 
enterprise.committee@wales.gov.uk or post your evidence to:
 

Siân Phipps
Clerk
Enterprise and Business Committee
National Assembly for Wales
Cardiff Bay CF99 1 NA

 
Submissions should arrive by Monday 23 April 2012. It may not be possible to take into account responses 
received after this date.
 
Disclosure of Information
 
It is normal practice for the National Assembly to publish evidence provided to a Committee.  Consequently 
your response may appear in a report or in supplementary evidence to a report.  The National Assembly will 
not publish information which it considers to be personal data.
 
In the event of a request for information submitted under UK legislation, it may be necessary to disclose the 
information that you provide.  This may include information which has previously been removed by the 
National Assembly for publication purposes.
 
If you are providing any information, other than personal data, which you feel is not suitable for public 
disclosure, it is up to you to stipulate which parts should not be published and to provide a reasoned 

mailto:enterprise.committee@wales.gov.uk


argument to support this.  The National Assembly will take this into account when publishing information or 
responding to requests for information.


